BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE

Tuesday, June 26, 2007

MINUTES

Present:  Daryl Bell, Robyn, Brown, Kristen Picone-Barricelli, Tom Moran, Marcia Lambert, Judith Wolfe, Mary Ellen Halliwell, Adil Nmili, Ellen Talkowsky and Jason Silva

Daryl brought the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  

Old Business:  

Traffic Island Sponsorships – new sponsorships including Fiddlehead (round planter in Marketplace); Committee island planted, sign by first week in July, watering schedule for Committee members until City watering kicks in.  Ellen reported that she has been contacted by Smith Realty regarding Bridge/Winter traffic island and is waiting to be contacted by more sponsors.

Sweeper Scheduling – parking lots (including the Y lot) third shift has been added for sweeping.

Bench Repair – Roberta is identifying locations (to include Lafayette Park and the Willows) for bench repair and will approach Home Depot for assistance in both the actual repairs and supplies.

City Map at MBTA Station – City Planning Department, City has plan for signage with budget of $80,000, 8-10 kiosks throughout the City.  Jason will keep the Committee apprised of status of signage committee – waiting for that committee to have its first meeting.

MBTA Renovation status – Committee desires plantings on City owned property (far parking lot).  Jason to confirm median is City property.

Tom was not present at meeting to report status of the Wildflowers Project.

New Business:  

Jason informed Committee of plans to centralize newsstand boxes.

Mary Ellen suggested planting park in North Salem.

Jason discussed graffiti strategy – including calling landlords, business owners, notifying post office, identifying City structures and buildings, labor sources for clean up (including Sheriff’s Dept.).  Inventory City for graffiti, including Bridge Street/Essex Pedestrian Mall.  Executed Waiver needed prior to the City cleaning graffiti from private businesses.

Graffiti Subcommittee was formed:  Robyn to Chair, Judith and Adil to Co-Vice Chair, members will identify sites starting with Essex Pedestrian Mall, including alleys and side streets off of Mall.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.  Next meeting will be on Tuesday, July 24th @ 7:30 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Robyn Brown, Secretary

